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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER
FRIDAY 28TH FEBRUARY 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you all had a restful half-term break. It has been wonderful to see our students return with a brilliant
attitude towards learning, their enthusiasm and commitment are credit to you as parents and carers for
instilling the right values and moral compass to allow them to come to HLS and excel by working hard, being
kind and taking responsibility. 

Meet and Greet
The senior leadership team had the pleasure of greeting all students on Monday morning. It was a lovely,
positive start to the day, setting the tone for a productive and engaging term ahead.

Keeping Our Students and Staff Safe
On Monday, we conducted random screenings of students as they entered the school site to check for
prohibited items such as weapons or vapes. We are delighted to report that no prohibited items were found.
This initiative is part of our ongoing commitment to ensuring a safe and secure environment for everyone at
Higham Lane School.

Well Done to Year 10
Congratulations to our amazing Year 10 students who have started their trial exams this week. Behaviour has
been excellent overall, though there have been isolated incidents of students turning around, making silly
noises or trying to communicate with others in the exam hall. In a real GCSE, this could lead to
disqualification with serious ramifications. Please discuss exam behaviour expectations with your child to
ensure they follow the regulations set by the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ). The school does not set
these rules, but we must enforce them to maintain the integrity of the examination process.

Year 11 ‘Refresh Your Revision’. 
Monday 3rd March sees the launch of Year 11 Loyalty Card Scheme. Students have been informed of this in
assembly and are aware that if they attend a total of ten revision sessions over the next few weeks, they will
receive either £5 off the cost of their prom ticket or leavers book, or a £5 voucher for Amazon or Love 2 Shop. 
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Year 11 ‘Refresh Your Revision’.
 
Monday 3rd March sees the launch of Year 11 Loyalty Card Scheme. Students have been informed of this in
assembly and are aware that if they attend a total of ten revision sessions over the next few weeks, they will
receive either £5 off the cost of their prom ticket or leavers book, or a £5 voucher for Amazon or Love 2
Shop. As part of their ‘revision refresh’ assembly we have informed students of the following criteria to
secure their loyalty card reward:

Students need to attend at least 10 revision sessions to earn either £5 off your Prom ticket/Leavers’ book
OR earn a £5 voucher.
Within the 10 revision sessions, they must attend one of session for each of Religion and Worldviews,
French, History or Geography. They must also attend two science revision sessions. 
Students must get a sticker from their class teacher to prove their attendance and must also get their
card signed. 

Please see below for the array of revision sessions on offer and if they are in Year 11, please talk to your
son/daughter about which ten they are going to attend over the next few weeks. 

Uniform Reminder 
A reminder that fake eyelashes and all facial piercings are prohibited. Please ensure your child adheres to this
policy, maintaining a uniform standard helps promote a sense of equality and focus among students.
 
Communication Policy 
We aim to respond to communications within three working days where possible. Part-time staff may take
longer to reply. We appreciate your understanding and patience as we strive to address all queries and
concerns promptly.
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GCSE Practical Examinations
Well done to our students taking part in their GCSE Food Tech and Design & Technology/Engineering
practical examinations, the staff enjoyed tasting the amazing food creations! These practical exams are a
crucial part of the students' assessment, and we are proud of their hard work and creativity.

Sixth Form Applications
We had a brilliant evening interviewing external students who wish to join Higham Lane Sixth Form.
The standard of applicants was incredible, and we expect even higher numbers this year. We are delighted
to announce that our validated value-added data for the sixth form has been released. Our students
achieved the highest ever A*/A figure of 28.3% and A*-B figure of 58.5%. Our value-added score of +0.24
indicates that our students are achieving almost a quarter of a grade higher than expected in every subject.
This is a testament to the dedication of both our students and staff.

Year 13 Student Progress Evening
Thank you to all parents and students who attended the Year 13 Student Progress Evening. We appreciate
the staff's time in working with students and parents to discuss progress and improvement strategies. These
evenings are invaluable in ensuring that students receive the support they need to achieve their full
potential.

Upcoming Events
Good luck to Year 12 students who are on their field trip to Norfolk next week. This trip will provide them with
valuable hands-on experience and enhance their understanding of the subject matter.
Good luck to Year 10 students taking trial exams. These exams are an important part of their preparation for
the final GCSEs.
We hope Year 11 students enjoy the sixth form event next week. This event will give them a taste of what to
expect in the next stage of their education.
We hope Year 10 students benefit from the road safety talks. These talks are designed to raise awareness
and promote safe practices among our students.

Higham Lane North Academy (HLNA)
We are excited to support the setup of HLNA. Despite the national recruitment and retention crisis, we have
staffed the new school with high-quality personnel. Both schools will collaborate on various aspects of
school life to benefit both institutions. A small number of staff from HLS will be going to work at HLNA to help
set things up. Where staff are moving over to HLNA, we have either already made brilliant appointments or
are in the process of filling those staffing gaps to ensure that HLS maintains its extremely high learning and
teaching standards.

Thank you for your continued support. Your involvement and encouragement are vital to the success of our
students and the school community.

Have a wonderful weekend!

Michael Gannon
Headteacher
Higham Lane School
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Dates for your diary

5th March 2025 - Year 8 HPV Vaccinations 
27th March 2025 - Year 11 Student Progress Evening
10th April 2025 - Year 10 Student Progress Evening 

14th – 25th April  - Easter Holidays
28th April 2025 - Inset Day

1st May 2025 - Year 7 Student Progress Evening
5th May 2025 - Bank Holiday – School Closed
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https://www.highamlaneschool.co.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=182

